
From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP  
Sent: Monday, 12 February 2018 2:53 PM 
To: Michelle Anthony 
Cc: kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; 
geoffl@acs.asn.au; DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au; markh@lasa.asn.au; lucyf@phaq.org; 
keiran.brown@nswact.lasa.asn.au; employmentrelations@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
david.reid@acsa.asn.au; annamaria.wade@acsa.asn.au; 'Andrew McCarthy'; 
hepworthl@ramsayhealth.com.au; newerair@gmail.com; ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au; 
'katrina@kmir.com.au'; Kate Thomson; 'tom.glaister@afei.org.au'; jenna.field@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
jbandara@hmblaw.com.au 
Subject: RE: Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 
Dear Ms Anthony, 
 
The Vice President accedes to the below request. The matter will be listed for Conciliation 
Conference at 9.30am on 15 March 2018 in Melbourne. A notice of listing to this effect will be 
published on the website.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Alyce Lia 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (02) 9308 1926 
chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 10, 80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
From: Michelle Anthony [mailto:mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au]  
Sent: Monday, 12 February 2018 10:23 AM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP 
Cc: kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; 
geoffl@acs.asn.au; DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au; markh@lasa.asn.au; lucyf@phaq.org; 
keiran.brown@nswact.lasa.asn.au; employmentrelations@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
david.reid@acsa.asn.au; annamaria.wade@acsa.asn.au; 'Andrew McCarthy'; 
hepworthl@ramsayhealth.com.au; newerair@gmail.com; ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au; 
'katrina@kmir.com.au'; Kate Thomson; 'tom.glaister@afei.org.au'; jenna.field@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
jbandara@hmblaw.com.au 
Subject: RE: Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 
Dear Alyce 
 
The writer is based in Melbourne and so our preferred location for the Conciliation Conference 
would be Melbourne however we would of course be prepared to attend a Conciliation Conference 
in another state at the Direction of the Vice President and depending upon the location of any other 
interested parties. 
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Regards, 

Michelle Anthony 

Principal Legal Officer 

 
 
P: (03) 9695 8809 
M: 0401 935 064 
Hours of work: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  9:30am – 4.30pm 
W: www.professionalsaustralia.org.au 

 
From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP [mailto:Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: Monday, 12 February 2018 10:05 AM 
To: Michelle Anthony <mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 
Cc: kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; 
geoffl@acs.asn.au; DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au; markh@lasa.asn.au; lucyf@phaq.org; 
keiran.brown@nswact.lasa.asn.au; employmentrelations@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
david.reid@acsa.asn.au; annamaria.wade@acsa.asn.au; 'Andrew McCarthy' 
<andrew@anmf.org.au>; hepworthl@ramsayhealth.com.au; newerair@gmail.com; 
ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au; 'katrina@kmir.com.au'; Kate Thomson 
<kate.thomson@ablawyers.com.au>; 'tom.glaister@afei.org.au'; jenna.field@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
jbandara@hmblaw.com.au 
Subject: RE: Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 
Dear Ms Anthony, 
 
We refer to your below email.  
 
Could you please advise as to the preferred location of the conciliation conference and your request 
will be submitted to the Vice President for consideration.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Alyce Lia 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (02) 9308 1926 
chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au 
Level 10, 80 William Street 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
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From: Michelle Anthony [mailto:mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au]  
Sent: Thursday, 8 February 2018 4:44 PM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP 
Cc: kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; 
geoffl@acs.asn.au; DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au; markh@lasa.asn.au; lucyf@phaq.org; 
keiran.brown@nswact.lasa.asn.au; employmentrelations@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
david.reid@acsa.asn.au; annamaria.wade@acsa.asn.au; 'Andrew McCarthy'; 
hepworthl@ramsayhealth.com.au; newerair@gmail.com; ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au; 
'katrina@kmir.com.au'; Kate Thomson; 'tom.glaister@afei.org.au'; jenna.field@nswact.lasa.asn.au; 
jbandara@hmblaw.com.au 
Subject: FW: Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 
 
Mr Josh Martin 
Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM   
Fair Work Commission 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to APESMA’s application to vary the above Award to include Translators and Interpreters in 
the Common List of Health Professionals (Schedule C in the current version of the Award).  
 
We confirm that at the hearing of this matter on 11 December 2017 Vice President Catanzariti and 
Deputy President Booth requested that relevant parties consider resolution of APESMA’s application 
on the basis the occupations of Translator and Interpreter continue to sit in the support services 
stream, but continue to have award coverage if individuals performing those occupations move 
around to other industries. (see PN669 to PN717 of the Transcript for Monday 11 December 2017). 
 
On 23 January 2018 we sent an email to all parties involved in the four yearly review of the Award 
seeking agreement or expressions of opposition to a suggested variation to Clause 4 (Coverage) of 
the Award. In our submission, the suggested variation would, we submit, achieve the resolution 
envisaged by Vice President Catanzariti and Deputy President Booth at the hearing on 11 December 
2017. 
 
On 31 January 2018 we received an email in response from Mr Kyle Scott from Australian Business 
Lawyers (ABL) on behalf of ABI and NSW Business Chamber. Mr Scott advised the proposal (to vary 
the coverage clause of the Award) would be discussed at the next ABI Council meeting which is to be 
held on 21 February 2018.  
 
Please note that our email of 23 January 2018 and the email of ABL of 31 January 2018 are attached 
to this email (see below). 
 
To date we have received no other responses from parties to the Award to our email of 23 January 
2018. 
 
With a view to exploring the possibilities of achieving resolution of our application by agreement 
between the parties, and subject to the Direction of Vice President Catanzariti and the Full Bench, 
we request that APESMA’s application be the subject of a Conciliation Conference to be listed for a 
date after 21 February 2018. (Please refer to Vice President Catanzariti’s comment at PN673 of the 
transcript for 11 December 2017 when he queried whether discussions between the parties had 
been exhaustive or whether a further conciliation should be held.) 
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In view of our request for Conciliation, we also seek an extension of time for any further 
comprehensive written submissions to be submitted in accordance with Direction (a) of Vice 
President Catanzariti’s Directions of 21 December 2017 to an appropriate date after the 21 February 
2018 and after the date of any Conciliation Conference (should the matter be listed for conciliation 
Conference). 
 
We look forward to your response at your earliest convenience. 
 
 
Regards, 

Michelle Anthony 

Principal Legal Officer 

 
 
P: (03) 9695 8809 
M: 0401 935 064 
Hours of work: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  9:30am – 4.30pm 
W: www.professionalsaustralia.org.au 
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